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Mayor Leanne Guier 

Mayor’s Message 

Happy New Year! 

This year is starting off with new faces on your city council. David Storaasli 

was sworn in on January 4th, and Council Member Walker submitted his 

resignation late December. Your new council member could be appointed 

by the council at our January 25th meeting. Please join me in welcoming 

them to the team.  

We are looking forward to our new audio/video system installed in council 

chambers by mid March. This will allow council meetings to be streamed live for our community.  

The system will include hearing impaired devices as well. This has been a priority of the city for he 

past few years and we are very excited to have this up and running. Not only will this encourage more 

engagement from our community, we will save your tax payer dollars on transporting defendants from 

jail to our court. This can now be done with live video feed, via “port-a-court”. 

 

Our community is made up some pretty incredible people. These people volunteer their time to help 

others in our community. We will be accepting nominations for our next Citizen of the Year. Who in 

your neighborhood would you like to recognize? What kind of amazing things is someone doing in 

our city that you would like others to know about? We will begin accepting nominations on February 

15th and stop accepting at 5pm on March 4th. Our annual dinner will be held on March 19th in the 

gym. Please visit our website for more information, www.pacificwa.gov.   

As always, I look forward to your comments and suggestions, lguier@ci.pacific.wa.us                                                                           

Leanne Guier, Mayor 
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Council Corner 

 Council Member Joshua Putnam 

As I look back on my time on Pacific’s City Council, I remain proud of the 

strength of citizen-led government in good times and bad. A small-town city 

council is not a position anyone seeks for fame or money, it’s a place where 

people work to make Pacific a better place to live, work, and raise children. 

We’re all human and we all make mistakes, but working together, we’re 

smarter than any one of us alone. 

 

Some of the greatest challenges for a small city like Pacific are those that 

involve many, and much larger, agencies. Flooding along the White River is 

a prime example. Pacific does not control the flow of the river, land use  

upstream or down, or even the management of the river within Pacific itself.  

With several feet of gravel raising the riverbed in Pacific, a modest storm 

today can push the river to heights that used to be considered a 500-year flood.  Homes and business-

es that were above the flood plain when built are now subject to flooding. The City Council can’t 

directly control any of the    important decisions that affect flooding for these properties. The most 

Council can do directly is try to keep the city prepared for larger events, and update our development 

regulations for the realities of the river today. 

 

Beyond that, council members, like their neighbors, are constituents of the agencies that make larger 

decisions about regional concerns such as the White River. Council may be able to identify issues 

that need attention, but only concerted efforts by Council and residents combined can command the 

attention of more-distant decision makers.  

Council needs your voice along with theirs to influence regional issues.  

 

Joshua Putnam, Council-Member 



 

 

PACIFIC ALGONA  

SENIOR CENTER NEWS 

Hours Monday through Friday 8:30am – 4:30pm 
 
Come and join us every Thursday at 1:30 to play the card 

game Hand and Foot. Our Pinochle group also plays every 
Monday at 1:00. 
Touch of Home is still going strong in our Senior Center.  This 

group meets at the senior center every Tuesday at 10:00am.  

This is a group of citizens who are sharing their  

talents at crocheting, knitting, or other crafts to create lap  

blankets for veterans in our community and baby blankets and 

hats for low income families throughout south King County. 

Feel free to stop by to donate your talent or supplies to this 

great cause.  

On January 26th, Statewide Health Insurance Benefits      Advi-

sors (S.H.I.B.A.) will be in our Senior Center in the morning.  

Please call in advance to schedule an appointment with our 

advisor.  

Join us for Stone Soup lunch at the 

Senior Center Mondays from 

11:00am to 1:00pm.  This is a free 

lunch for all ages in our communi-

ty. We would like to meet you.   

For more information call  

253-929-1153. 

-Darcie Thach, Pacific Algona 

Senior Center 

FINANCE 

The Challenge Managers Have in Facilitating Committed 

Staff in the Municipal Workplace Environment. 

 

Managers face a significant challenge in facilitating committed 

staff in the municipal workplace.  The municipal environment 

is inherently unstable due to the consistent change of leader-

ship, which includes the turnover of elected officials on a regu-

lar basis.  However the change of elected leadership does not 

necessarily equate to the change in staff. 

 

The lack of continuity of managers due to the change in Mayors 

occurs too often.  This facilitates an unstable work setting 

which is neither productive nor beneficial. Managers must learn 

to hire the right employees, and establish a healthy workplace 

environment promoting long lasting commitments that the 

Mayor and Council (leadership) supports and facilitates. 

 

Staying long term within any local government is essential be-

cause the more time the employee puts in, the more they learn 

about the City. More importantly they comfortably know the 

“big picture” of doing things, and adapt better, more efficient 

ways in serving the Public as well as ensuring compliance with 

all the rules and regulations enforced by the many intergovern-

mental entities that play a prominent role in running a healthy 

local government (City etc.). Making sure that a new employee 

desires to stay long term is crucial because employees are in-

vestments. An employee who chooses to be engaged in the 

work setting will benefit the organization, productivity, and 

ultimately customer satisfaction.                                                  

-Richard Gould, City Administrator 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

Monthly Meetings 

City Council Workshop, 1st and 3rd Mondays                 6:30pm 

Governance Committee , 1st Tuesday                               6:30pm 

Public Works Committee , 1st Wednesday                       7:00pm 

City Council Meeting, 2nd and 4th Mondays                    6:30pm 

Public Safety Committee, 2nd Wednesday                       6:30pm 

Park Board, 3rd Tuesday                                                    6:30pm 

Finance Committee, 3rd Tuesday                                      6:30pm 

Technology Committee, 3rd Thursday                              6:30pm 

Planning Commission, 4th Tuesday                                  6:00pm 

Human Services Committee, 4th Tuesday                        6:30pm 

Pacific Partnerships, 2nd Tuesday, Senior Center            6:30pm 

*All meetings held at City Hall unless otherwise noted. 

January 

18th - Martin Luther King, Jr. Day—City Hall Closed 

19th—Free Family Bingo Night                                  5:30-8:00pm 

February 

15th—Presidents’ Day— City Hall Closed 

16th—Free Family Bingo Night                                  5:30-8:00pm 

March 

15th - Free Family Bingo Night                                  5:30-8:00pm 

19th—Citizen Appreciation Dinner                            6:00-8:00pm 

April 

19th—Free Family Bingo Night                                    5pm—8pm   

For up-to-date information, tune in to Channel 21 on Comcast or 

go to out web-site at www.pacific.wa.gov  

 

YOUTH & FAMILY SERVICES  

INFORMATION  

 

Story Time returns this year on Fridays at 10:00A.M. in the East 

Room.  This is a family program and all ages are welcome.  Spon-

sored by King County Library System and hosted by The City of 

Pacific.  

 

Be sure to join us for Free Family 

Community BINGO the 3rd Tuesday 

of the month from 6:00 PM – 8:00 PM 

in the gymnasium. The Taco Bar will 

open for business from  5:30 PM -7:30 

PM in the East Room. Bring the 

whole family. It will be lots of fun! 

 

-Joanne Futch,  Youth Coordinator       

 



 

 

PUBLIC WORKS 

Winter Weather Preparedness 
 

Forecasters at National  

Oceanic and Atmospheric 

Administration (NOAA) are 

predicting warmer than nor-

mal winter temperatures and 

are of mixed opinion whether 

or not Western Washington 

will have some rain or a lot 

of rain this winter.  With this 

level of uncertainty it is im-

portant for the City to pay 

close attention to the local 

weather forecasts.  From 

these forecasts, the City makes decisions how to prepare and  

respond to local weather events.   

 

Sometimes you may hear weather forecasters say that there is a 

winter storm “warning” or a flood “watch” in effect, but what  

exactly does that mean?  In general, the difference can be described 

as follows: 

 

WARNING: Danger is imminent or highly likely, time to take  

action 

 

ADVISORY: Dangerous condition is likely, avoid danger area and 

stay informed 

 

WATCH: Danger level not yet known, stay alert for more  

information 

 

Knowing the meaning of these terms can help you, just as it does 

the City, prepare for different winter weather events.  

 

Here are a few simple steps that can help you be better prepared for 

whatever Old Man Winter throws our way this season: 

 

 Check the forecast at www.weather.gov and follow National 

Weather Services (NWS) on Twitter or Facebook. 

Check a local news station to make sure you have the latest 

weather news. 

 At home: have an Emergency Preparedness Kit with a  

 minimum of three days of food, water, and seven days of  

 prescription medications.   

 Make sure your cell phone is fully charged when a storm is 

approaching and also anytime you’re planning to leave the 

house. It could become your life-line should disaster strike. 

 

Additional resources to help you become better prepared for winter 

weather and other emergency events can be found at: 

 

 Federal Emergency Management –www.fema.gov 

 American Red Cross – www.redcross.org 

 Take Winter By Storm – www.takewinterbystorm.org 

 King County Emergency Management – www.kingcounty.gov/

safety/prepare.aspx 
 Pierce County Emergency Management – 

www.piercecountywa.org/PREPARE  

-Lance Newkirk, Public Works Manager 

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT 

 

FENCED IN 

 

Are you considering the construction of a new fence on your 

property? If so, following are the answers to some common 

questions regarding the construction of fences. 

 

Do I need any permits to build a fence? 

A building permit is only required for fences taller than 8 feet.   

  

Where can my fence be located?  

Your fence may be located anywhere on your property, with 

the exception of sensitive lands such as wetlands, steep 

slopes, streams, etc. 

Can a fence be placed on a property line? 

 

Yes, a fence may be placed on a property line.  However, a 

fence may not extend into a neighbor’s property or into the 

public right-of-way. You should discuss your plans with your 

neighbors to avoid potential concerns or disputes regarding 

placement.  

How tall can my fence be? 

Interior Lots 

For interior lots, wood 

fences may be 4 feet tall in 

front yards and 6 feet tall in 

side and rear yards (See 

Figure 1).  

 

  

Corner Lots 

For corner lots, additional 

requirements apply (See 

Figure 2). Solid fences 

must be setback 10 feet 

from the right-of-way 

(ROW) and be no more 

than 4 feet in height.   

Non-obstructing 4 foot  

Figure 1 

 

high fences may be 

placed on the property 

line abutting the ROW. A 

6 foot high fence is al-

lowed outside of the re-

quired  building setback 

from the right-of-way. 
 

 

 

If you have any further 

questions regarding fenc-

es, please contact the 

Community Development 

Department at 253-929-
1112 or Paula Wiech 

pwiech@ci.pacific.wa.us.                                                Figure 2 

 

Jack Dodge, Community Development Manager 

  
  

http://www.weather.gov
http://www.fema.gov
http://www.redcross.org
http://www.takewinterbystorm.org
http://www.kingcounty.gov/safety/prepare.aspx
http://www.kingcounty.gov/safety/prepare.aspx
http://www.piercecountywa.org/PREPARE
mailto:pwiech@ci.pacific.wa.us


 

 

GREENLIGHT A VET 

 

What is Greenlight A Vet? 

It’s difficult to honor and show 

appreciation to America’s  

veterans, who are some of the 

nation’s bravest, hardest-working 

men and women when they’re 

back home and out of uniform. 

Greenlight A Vet is a campaign 

to establish visible support for our veterans by changing one 

light to green. 

 

Change One Light to Green 

In a visible location in your home or at your office, change one 

light to green. As a symbol of appreciation and support for our 

veterans, keep it glowing every day.  

 

The Meaning of Green 

Green is the color of growth, well-being, hope, and renewal. 

“Greenlight” is also a term commonly used to activate forward 

movement. The thoughtful action of changing a light to green is 

meant to start a conversation about the recognition of veterans, 

and send them forward as valued members of our communities. 

PACIFIC  

POLICE DEPARTMENT  

Governor Jay Inslee proclaimed a state of 

emergency after heavy rainstorms caused 

flooding and landslides across much of 

Western Washington in December 2015. 

Here in Pacific, the White River flooded 

multiple areas, including White River 

Drive and Butte Avenue. At its peak, the 

water reached a height of approximately 4 feet.  

 

Due to the flooding, the City of Pacific, Public Works Division 

and Police Department worked together to mitigate damages 

and injury. Despite numerous  road closures along Butte Ave-

nue however, the Police Department was called to this location 

a multitude of times to assist in the recovery of submerged  

vehicles. Passing a “Road Closed” sign could lead to a $136 

infraction.  

Turn around,   

don’t drown! 

 

Samantha Zinsli,  

Police Department  
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